
                               
                                     

TO:  Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM:  Rob Sperl, Director of Parks and Planning 
  Steve Hinchee, Superintendent of Planning 
   
THROUGH: Michael Benard, Executive Director 
 
RE: Central Athletic Complex Parking Lot – Civil Engineering 
 
DATE:  March 20, 2024 
 
 
SUMMARY:  
The condition of the parking lots at the Central Athletic Complex necessitates repair/ replacement work. 
Traditionally we have considered permeable pavers as an alternate to replacement with asphalt. The city 
is currently considering changes to stormwater fees that may factor into this decision later in the year. The 
lot in the northeast corner of the site was previously converted to permeable pavers. We will also look at 
reconfiguring a portion of the existing lot. Depending on the final scope of work, the engineering of the 
site could become more involved considering the previous work done related to stormwater. 
 
Engineering Resource Associates (ERA) has performed civil engineering services in the past at this 
location and is familiar with the stormwater issues. Staff requested a proposal from ERA to evaluate and 
report on various options for repair and replacement of the parking lots. The proposal also outlines 
services needed to design and permit the selected option. 
 
PREVIOUS COMMITTEE/BOARD ACTION:                           
N/A 
 
REVENUE OR FUNDING IMPLICATIONS: 

Account: 40-000-000-57-5701-0000 District-wide Asphalt Budget: $250,000 
 
STAKEHOLDER PROCESS: 
A report of options will be presented to the board for discussion. 
Staff will be consulted for scheduling construction work. 
 
LEGAL REVIEW: 
Legal counsel will be engaged to prepare our standard agreement. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
ERA proposal 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
N/A 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the Wheaton Park District Board of Commissioner’s approve a contract with 
Engineering Resource Associates in the amount of $28,830 for civil engineering services related to the 
Central Athletic Complex, $3,200 for a stormwater detention report if needed, and up to $1,000 for 
reimbursable expenses. 













 


